
 

RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS 
 

Minutes of Lawrence Township Trustees                 Regular Meeting 
 
Held December 9, 2021 
 

The Trustees of Lawrence Township met in regular session at 7:00PM. in the Charles E. 

Lundenberger Memorial Meeting Room. The meeting was called to order by Trustee Ackerman. 

Donald Ackerman and Matt Ritterbeck were present, Michael Haueter was absent.  

Minutes Approved.  
                                             

 

The above bills were approved by the Board and checks were written and fiscal officer gave trustees 

bank reconciliation for November, 2021.  

 

RESOLUTION 

Ritterbeck made a motion to approve Resolution 24-21 to set aside $200,000 as temporary 

appropriations for fiscal year ending December 31, 2022, seconded by Ackerman.  Ritterbeck:yes; 

Ackerman:yes.  Motion passed. 

 

MEETING 

Ritterbeck is doing a feasibility study of the purchase of a Towable/Portable radar unit with flashing 

lights for the Township and checking if American Rescue Plan funds can be utilized. Ackerman 

reported Zoning Commission will have their monthly meeting January 10, 2022 and reorganize and 

asked for residents to try to keep vehicles off the roads, especially cul-de-sacs, to help when roads 

need snow plowed. Ritterbeck made a motion for a purchase order for $8,200 for Tuscoat LLC for 

crack sealing, seconded by Ackerman.  Ritterbeck:yes; Ackerman:yes.  Motion passed.  Ritterbeck 

made a motion to participate in the Tuscarawas County Asphalt program, seconded by Ackerman.  

Ritterbeck:yes; Ackerman:yes.  Motion passed.  McNutt asked trustees to review roads for 

recommendations for this program, still need part-time snow plow drivers with CDL license this 

winter, installed some rap in two bus turn arounds to help Tusky Valley Schools and tree trimming 

was complete and T. Rowley did a great job. Trustees received a letter from a resident on Welton 

regarding road issues, received additional complaints about Olde Hill Top development and will ask 

developer to install gravel and heard there was a good turnout for Christmas in Zoar. Mann 

presented trustees with park bench options and Ritterbeck made a motion to approve the purchase 

from The Park Catalog in the amount of $2,104.97, seconded by Ackerman.  Ritterbeck:yes; 

Ackerman:yes.  Motion passed.  Trustees then discussed Township affairs in general and a motion 

to adjourn was made and so ordered by Trustee Ackerman. 

 
ATTEST:           APPROVED: 
_________________________, Fiscal Officer         _____ABSENT                            , Chairman 
Ann Marie Ackerman                                                   Michael Haueter 
 
_________________________, Trustee                  _________________________, Trustee 
Donald Ackerman                                                         Matthew Ritterbeck 


